

CHARLES MARTIN DIRECTOR WATER QUALITY

TO:

Mayor Linda Gorton

Urban County Council

FROM:

Charles H. Martin, P.E., Director

Division of Water Quality

DATE:

April 27, 2020

SUBJECT:

Recommendation for a FY20 (Class A Neighborhood) Stormwater Quality Projects

Incentive Grant for Tanbark Association of Neighbors, Inc. (TAN)

Request

The purpose of this memorandum is to request approval of a FY20 (Class A Neighborhood) Stormwater Quality Projects Incentive Grant for Tanbark Association of Neighbors, Inc. (TAN), in the amount of \$39,925.00.

Purpose of Request

This projects is an extension (Phase 2) of the FY2017 TAN Stormwater Quality Projects Incentive Grant. The objective of this project is to improve water quality by mitigating issues of erosion and ponding from stormwater runoff in an existing swale located west of Crosby Drive, between Hartland Parkway and Tanbark Road. Elements of Phase 2 include redefining the existing swale through the use of rock channel and vegetated side slopes. The rock channel will behave as an underdrain. In the lower section of the swale, a dry creek channel will be established. The channel will contain larger native limestone to better stabilize the channel. The project will also include an educational component that includes a presentation and swale walk-through to reiterate the benefits of reducing runoff and improving water quality.

Project Cost in FY20 and in Future Budget Years

The grant has been approved for FY2020 funding by the Water Quality Fees Board in the amount of \$39,925.00.

Are Funds Budgeted

Funds are budgeted in: 4052 - 303204 - 3373 - 78112 - WQINCENTIVE_20 - WQ GRANT

Martin/Albright

